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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY & STORMWATER BOARD

MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 13, 2023 REGULAR MEETING
Convened at 2 p.m. at the Goshen Police & Court Building, 111 East Jefferson St., Goshen, Indiana

Present: Mayor Jeremy Stutsman, Mike Landis, Mary Nichols and Barb Swartley (none absent)
CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Jeremy Stutsman called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

REVIEW/APPROVE MINUTES: Mayor Stutsman presented the minutes of the Feb. 6, 2023 Regular Meeting.
Board member Mary Nichols moved to accept the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Board
member Barb Swartley. Motion passed 4-0.

REVIEW/APPROVE AGENDA: Mayor Stutsman presented the meeting agenda. Board member Nichols moved
to approve the agenda as submitted. Board member Swartley seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0.

1) Open bids: Public Recycling Drop-Off Site Services (bids due 1:45 p.m., Feb. 13, 2023)
Opportunity: On Jan. 25, 2023, the City of Goshen Board of Public Works and Safety solicited sealed
proposals for the collection, transport and processing of recyclable materials from the City's new public
recycling drop-off site. Services must include the supply and maintenance of collection containers. Services
to be provided will begin April 1, 2023 and continue through Dec. 31, 2027.
Background: The County of Elkhart has provided recycling drop-off site services on a county-wide basis for more
than 10 years. There were ten locations in 2021, which was reduced to five locations in 2022. Two of the drop-off
sites were located in the Goshen city limits. The County of Elkhart will no longer provide recycling drop-off site
services as of April 1, 2023. The County is proposing to provide the City with funding assistance to provide a
recycling drop-off site for use by any resident. As of Aug.1, 2022, the City of Goshen began providing eligible
residences in the Goshen city limits with curbside recycling services on a bi-weekly basis. Goshen's residential
curbside recycling will be supplemented with the new drop-off recycling site on Indiana Avenue.
Mayor Stutsman opened the following two bids for the solicited services:
Borden Waste-Away Service, Inc. of Elkhart submitted these bids: 2023 monthly, $9,945.15 and 9-month total,
$89,506.32; 2024 monthly and annual costs, $10,442.40 and $125,308.85; 2025 monthly and annual costs,
$10,964.52 and $131,574.29; 2026 monthly and annual costs, $11,512.75 and $138,153.01; 2027 monthly and
annual costs, $12,088.39 and $145,060.66; 2028 monthly and annual costs, $12,692.81 and $152,313.69; and 2029
monthly and 7-month costs, $13,327.45 and $93,292.13.
Republic Services of Elkhart (BFI Waste Services of Indiana) submitted these bids: 2023 monthly, $3,869 and
9-month total, $34,821; 2024 monthly and annual costs, $4,023.76 and $48,285.12; 2025 monthly and annual costs,
$4,184.71 and $50,216.52; 2026 monthly and annual costs, $4,352.01 and $52,224.12; 2027 monthly and annual
costs, $4.526.09 and $54,313.08; 2028 monthly and annual costs, $4,707.13 and $56.485.56; and 2029 monthly,
$4,895.42 and 7-month total, $34,267.94.
Mayor Stutsman/Nichols moved to refer the bids to the Legal Department for review. Motion passed 4-0.
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